

VICTORIA

Dec. 5, 1935.

Mr. C. R. Fripp, Sec: British Columbia Mountaineering Club.

P.O.Box 543, Vancouver, B.C.

Dear Sir:

re Park Area on Seymour Mountain District of North Vancouver.

I have to acknowledge your letter of the 27th ult. regarding the reservation of a certain area in the vicinity of Seymour Mountain as a public park.

In reply I may point out that the Department is already in correspondence with the Vancouver Winter Sports Club and the Vancouver Section of the Alpine Club of Canada, also the Greater Vancouver Perks Board with regard to the reservation of lands for park purposes in the vicinity referred to, and the matter is now under advisement.

Yours truly,

Minister.